
February 11, 2024 

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

. 

U.S. CATHOLIC SISTERS AGAINST  

HUMAN TRAFFICKING 

Sistersagainsttrafficking.org 

To report an incidence of  suspected child sexual abuse, please contact your local law en-

forcement agency, or you may confidentially contact WV child Protective Services at 

800.352.6513.  To report suspected cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of 

Wheeling-Charleston, please contact the diocese at 888.434.6237 or 304.233.0880.  

Pastor: Father Jim Conyers. email: jconyers@dwc.org   Phone: 304-667-9043 

Deacon: Robert Holliday. email: rholliday@dwc.org   Phone: 304-646-4476 

Deacon: Bill Strange. email: deaconbill@frontier.com  Phone: 304-237-4470 (cell) 304-536-2333 (home) 
 

The Church Office for both churches is located at St. Charles Borromeo on the lowest level of the Rectory. 

Church Secretary: Leah Trent.  office email: stcharlesborromeocc@gmail.com  Phone: 304-536-1813 

Office Hours next week: Feb.12 from 9am—2pm, Feb. 14 from 9—11:30am and 1—2pm and Feb. 16 from 9am—2pm 

Church Office address: 40798 Midland Trail E.  White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 

St. Charles Borromeo 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

February 4,  2024 

Attendance at 4 p.m. =  22      Attendance at 9 a.m. = 72 

Regular Collection $  1270 

Mass Intention Stipends   

Diocesan Collection  

Poor Box Donations $  356 

Total Collection $  1626 

Attendance at 11 a.m. = 73 

Regular Collection $  780 

Mass Intention Stipends  

Diocesan Collection  

Total Collection $  780 

St. Catherine of Siena 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 

February 4, 2024 

 St. Catherine of Siena  

Established 1892  

163 Walnut Street    

Ronceverte, WV  24970 

www.stcatherinewv.org 

 

Sunday Rosary 10:30 a.m.  

Sunday Mass 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday Confession 12:15 p.m. 

Tuesday Mass 8:30 a.m. 

Thursday Mass 6:30 p.m. 
 

Office phone for both churches: 304-536-1813 

St. Charles  Borromeo 
Established 1903 

40798 Midland Trail E.  

White Sulphur Springs, WV  24986 

www.stcharlesborromeowv.org 
 

Sunday Confession & Rosary 8:30 a.m.  

Sunday Mass 9:00 a.m. 

Wednesday Mass noon 

Friday Mass 8:30 a.m. 
Saturday Confession 3:30 p.m. 

Saturday Rosary 3:30 p.m. 

Saturday Mass 4:00 p.m. 

              St. Charles Borromeo January 2024 Financial Summary 

Collections: $ 4110 

Expenses:    $ 7402  Net: - $ 3292 

            St. Catherine of Siena January 2024 Financial Summary 

Collections: $ 3390 

Expenses     $ 6191  Net: - $ 2801 

We want to thank you for participating in the baby bottle fund 
raiser for the Greenbrier Pregnancy Center. 
This is just a reminder there is only a couple 
more weeks left in the campaign to help the 
Greenbrier Pregnancy Center. We hope you 
are enjoying this tool in your families as a  
reminder to pray for others as well as make an 
impact in the Kingdom of God.  

Please continue to fill your bottles or give online at 
www.GreenbrierPregnancyCenter.org to benefit the ministry 
of GPC and remember to turn them in at our church on Sun-
day, February 25

th
. If you need more information, please call 

Ann Turley at 681-484-4745.  

Together we can make a difference  
for the unborn and their families. 

 Welcome to Bishop Mark Brennan 

 
We welcome today Bishop Mark Brennan to our parishes.  He is 
present at all three Masses this weekend, and we can be especially 
thankful to him for spending this much time with us. 
 

He is a native of Boston, Massachusetts, and grew up in the  
Washington D.C. area.  He graduated from Brown University in 1969 
with a degree in history, and then entered Christ the King Seminary in  
Alleghany, New York for a year of philosophy before attending the 
Pontifical North American College in Rome for his theological studies. 
He has been a parish priest in the Archdiocese of Washington D.C. 
for most of his career.  
 

Bishop Brennan attended Spanish Language courses and Hispanic 
cultural studies in the Dominican Republic and in Colombia from 1985-86. From 1988 to 1998, 
Bishop Brennan was the Director of Priestly Vocations in the Archdiocese of Washington. He 
was appointed Auxiliary Bishop for the Archdiocese of Baltimore on December 5, 2016, and  
ordained on January 19, 2017. He was named as the ninth bishop of the Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston on July 23, 2019, and was installed on August 22, 2019.  
 

Bishop Brennan currently serves on the following committees for the United States Conference 
of Catholic Bishops: Administrative Committee; Migration Committee; National Advisory  
Committee; Priorities & Plans Committee; and the Pro-Life Committee. 
 

He comes to us as one who has accomplished much and who holds a deep faith in Christ and 
his Church.  Welcome him to our parishes.  You will find him to be very approachable. 
God bless you all, 

Fr. Jim Conyers 

Our popular Lenten Fish Dinners will begin 

this Friday, February 16, 2024 and will  

continue through Friday, March 22, 2024. 

The dinners are sponsored by the Knights 

of Columbus and both the St. Catherine of 

Siena and St. Charles Borromeo parishes. The dinners 

will be served at the Emmanuel Methodist church hall in 

White Sulphur Springs.  

• There will be seating for those who wish to dine in 

• To-go dinners will also be available. 

• Dinner hours are from 4:30 p.m. —7:00 p.m. Friday. 

• Price is $15 per plate; $5 for an extra piece of fish.  
It takes many people to make these dinners run smoothly. All 

help will be greatly appreciated.  We need workers beginning 

about 1 p.m. on Fridays until about 8 p.m.  Also –we need 

HOMEMADE desserts each week for the six weeks. If you can 

help or make a dessert, please call Mike Williams at  

304-645-1373  

Priesthood Discernment Retreat 

Mount St. Mary’s Seminary 

16300 Old Emmitsburg Rd, Emmitsburg, MD  21727 

Sunday March 10, 2024 (12:30 p.m.) through Monday March 11, 2024 (10:00 p.m.) 

for men ages 18 and older, who are devoted to their Catholic faith 

Pray, Share Meals, and Attend Seminary Classes….Hear talks about priestly life and discernment 

To apply, contact Fr. Phillip Szabo, at pszabo@dwc.org to arrange a time for a brief phone interview 

Diocesan Collection for Church Missions 

The Diocesan collection for this weekend will support Church missions in the United States, including the Black & Indian Mis-

sions and Catholic Home Missions.  The first part is specifically for evangelizing the Black and Indian peoples of the United 

States. The funds are distributed as grants to dioceses throughout the United States, supporting and strengthening evangeli-

zation programs which otherwise would cease. T he Catholic Home Missions Appeal strengthens the Catholic Church in the 

United States and its territories in 85 Latin and Eastern Catholic dioceses. The Catholic Home Missions funds a wide range of 

pastoral services, including evangelization, religious education, and the maintenance of mission parishes, the training of sem-

inarians and lay ministers, and ministry with ethnic groups.  Please give generously as you are able. 

http://www.GreenbrierPregnancyCenter.org


Please pray for the following people: 

Ronnie Hollandsworth, Lonnie Withrow, John 

Boyle, Clyde Bowling, Dr. Joan Moore, Chad 

O’Donnell,  Perk & Sue Berry, Mary Thompson, 

Ed DeLong,  Charlie Friedman, Margie Sheppard 

At Stonerise: Frankie Musselman 

At The Seasons: Carol Spencer  

Serving in our Military  

Paul Roshau 
 

Call the Church Office to add names to our 

prayer list:  304-536-1813. 

Ash Wednesday 
Lent begins this Wednesday, February 14, 2024, which is Ash Wednesday.  
 
Masses and distribution of ashes will be held on February 14th  at  
St. Charles Borromeo at noon, and at St. Catherine of Siena at 6 p.m. 
 

 

 
Gwen’s Meals 

Volunteers are needed to assemble Gwen’s Meals on  
Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at 9 a.m. at St. Catherine’s. We would like 

to give a bag of candy with the story of St. Valentine to each of the 60  
recipients of these meals. Would you please donate a bag or two of  

Valentine candy? There will be a basket in the foyer of St. Catherine's for 
your donations.  Please no “conversation hearts.” 

 
   St. Valentine 

2023 Year-End Contribution Statements 

Thank you for your financial support of St. Charles’ and St. Catherine’s. We cannot continue 
to minister the sacraments, pass on the faith and help those in need without you. Your gifts 
are most appreciated. In the past contribution statements were mailed out. This year, to 
save expense of postage stamps and envelopes for mailing the year-end statements, we will  
have the statements ready for you in the Church office, beginning Monday February 12, 
2024. If you need us to mail your statement, please call the office at 305-536-1813, and we 
will mail your statement to you.  Thank you all for your sacrifice of time, talent, and treasure!    

Readings for 2-11-2024 

 

Leviticus 13:1-2, 44-46 
 

Psalm 32: 1-11 
 

I Corinthians  

   10:31– 11:1 

 

Mark 1:40-45 

This weekend’s Diocesan  

Collection will be  

the 
Church Missions in the 

United States: 

Black & Indian Missions  

and  

Catholic Home Missions 

The next Social 

Concern Collection  

at St. Catherine’s  

will be collected  

February 18, 2024 
 

The donations will be sent to  

Bethlehem Farm. 
 

 

 Church  

Calendar 

 

 

OTHER  

EVENTS 

 

 

St. Charles Borromeo 

in White Sulphur Springs 

Schedule 

 

St. Catherine of Siena 

in Ronceverte 

Schedule 

Saturday 

Feb. 10 

 3:30 p.m.—Confession & Rosary 

4 p.m. Mass for David Long (D) 

       Reader:  Gloria Martin 

5:30 p.m. Dinner with Bishop Mark Brennan 

 

Sunday 

Feb. 11 

 8:30 a.m.—Confession & Rosary 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Jimmy Oppedisano (D) 

        Reader:  Russell Forren 

3:00 p.m.—Knights of Columbus meeting 

11 a.m.— Mass for Enrico Pannone (D) 

                Reader:  Andrea Karrs 

12:15 p.m.—Confession  

Monday 

Feb. 12 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

No Mass No Mass 

Tuesday 

Feb. 13 

Office Closed  8:30 a.m. Mass 

9:15 a.m. Adoration / Confession  

Wednesday 

Feb. 14 

Ash  

Wednesday 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

11 a.m. Adoration / Confession 

Noon—Mass  ASH WEDNESDAY 

        Reader: Jeanne Scobbo 

 

6 p.m.—Mass    ASH WEDNESDAY 

Thursday 

Feb. 15 

Office Closed  5:30 p.m. Adoration / Confession 

6:30 p.m. Mass for Jean Foley (D) and 

J.J. O’Brien (D) 

Friday 

Feb. 16 

Office open  

9 a.m.– 2 p.m. 

8:30 a.m. Mass for Anne Scobbo (D) 

9:15 a.m. Adoration / Confession  

 

Saturday 

Feb. 17 

 3:30 p.m.—Confession & Rosary 

4 p.m. Mass for Geneva Bostic (D) 

       Reader:  Bill Martin 

 

Sunday 

Feb. 18 

 8:30 a.m.—Confession & Rosary 

9:00 a.m.— Mass for Marilyn Fabry  

                         Graham (D) 

        Reader:  Jennifer King 

 

11 a.m.— Mass for Geraldine  

                                Williams (D) 

                Reader: Connie Brown 

12:15 p.m.—Confession  

The Greenbrier Chapter of West Virginians for Life meets at 

Emmanuel Community Church, located on Route 60 in Harts 

Run.  Their next meeting will be Thursday, January 18, 2024 at 

6:30 p.m. All those interested in attending are welcome. 

 

For more info, contact  

Paula McLaughlin 

Phone: 304-661-9866  

Email: greenbrierwv4life@gmail.com  

Knights of Columbus  

 

Sunday, February 11, 2024—

Meeting at 3 p.m. at St. Charles 

Borromeo Church  

 

Lent begins on Feb. 14, 2024. 

 

Friday February 16, 2024—First 

Lenten Fish Dinner, from 4:30—7:00 p.m. at Emman-

uel Methodist Church in White Sulphur Springs.  

 

THANKS to the Knights of Columbus for hanging the 

mini-blinds in the St. Charles Parish Hall.  

Rusty Burwell and Bob Hasenohr were the leaders of 

this project.  The Hall looks great and we thank every-

one who helped get the place looking nice for the 

Bishop’s visit.  

Mass Intentions—we have openings for Mass Intentions at both churches for both weekday and week-

end Masses. Please call or email the church office to arrange for a Mass to be said for your loved one.  


